

August 2018

**RC Club Information** 

**President: Chris Roberts** 

**Vice President: Ted Flemming** 

Secretary: Kim Wyckoff Treasurer: Tom Withem

Safety Officer: Butch Clark Field Marshall: Bob Wyckoff

Intro Pilots: Chris Roberts, Seth Nagy, Vic Welland, Tom Schultz, David

Hames

**Communications: Dave Groom** 

Contest Chairman: Vic Welland, Don Bourdon, Terry Gilliand

**Activity Coordinator: Terry Gilliland Meeting Activity Coordinator: Open** 

Web: Chris Roberts

## **Typical Meeting Agenda**

Welcome

Approve Agenda

New member applications

· Reports

o Field Officer

o Safety Officer

- o Intro Pilots report
- o Treasurer's report
- Old Business
- New Business
- Auction / Show & Tell
- . Q&A

## June 19, 2018's Meeting Minutes

Called to order at 7:01 PM. Welcomed everyone.

Minutes read and approved.

TREASURER REPORT - Current balance is \$1534.05. We have 26 paid members.

<u>FIELD REPORT</u> – Per Bob, has grass and needs mowed. Has not been able to mow due to the rain.

**SAFETY REPORT** – A-okay per Butch.

<u>INTRO PILOTS</u> – No intro pilots at this time.

**OLD BUSINESS** – Club and AMA dues are now due.

OLD BUSINESS – Randy wanted to thank everyone that came out on AMA day. Randy brought out 3 planes, flew 2 and totaled one.

NEW BUSINESS – Bob is working with the Lenoir Senior Center to hold a Senior Fly Day. This will be September 14<sup>th</sup> from 10 am to whenever. Bob has two planes and radios set up. Chris, Bob and possibly Owen will be the trainers for this. The Senior Center may be sending out snacks. Bob asked Dave if he had any contacts and if it were possible to get this into the newspaper for exposure for the club and the senior center. Right now there are between 8-10 people signed up to attend.

NEW BUSINESS – Fun Fly. Terry was asked if we wanted to charge a landing fee or just make this a fun event. Chris suggested a donation box at the food table for any donations. Will not have a landing fee. Terry has ordered pilot prizes. Terry made a motion to approve these prizes, Butch seconded it and the motion carried. We will have an FPV person from Wilkesboro there who flies FPV and he will do a demo.

AUCTION – Mike Kirby donated all the items for the auction to the club. We had and auction on an airplane with no transmitter or batter. Bill won this for \$37. We had a glider that sold to Roger for \$10. A Flying Fool was won by Bob for \$10. Bob also won a mystery box of stuff for \$17. OF INTEREST – James Gobel is going to be selling props, anywhere from electric to gas. Get him your name and phone number if interested. SHOW AND TELL – Roger Brint had and old phase 3 U2 – loves the low passes. It is a 3 channel. It is probably about 10 years old. He has flow it. Have had 2 flights on it and one was successful. Looks nice in the air. We adjourned at 7:45 PM

NEXT MEETING INFO:
September 18<sup>th</sup>, 2018 at 7 PM
CAM Airfield
Lick Mountain
Come early to fly!!!

## **UPCOMMING EVENTS**

Fun Fly - September 22<sup>nd</sup> - Will include FPV Race/Quad Race/Trainer/Best Plane and End of Season Picnic